


 PARISH STAFF 

 

Pastor 
Reverend Jeffrey J. Kegley 

     frjeffkegley@aol.com 
 

Parochial Vicar 
Reverend Richard Osborn 

     fatherrick@stmarychurchnj.org 
 

Parochial Vicar 
Reverend Jordan McConway O.P. 

 

Deacons   
Carlo Squicciarini 

Martin K. McMahon 
 

Business Manager 
Hank Pekarsky ext. 232 

 

Sacristan/Altar Server Coordinator 
Mrs. Laney Wilkens 

 

Parish Trustees   
Mr. Kenneth Ginsky 

John (Jack) Kurkemelis 
 

Faith Formation: Mrs. Peggy Dunne 
ext. 240  pegodun@gmail.com   

 

St. Vincent DePaul Society Assistance 
732-671-4062 

 

Director of Music 
Malena Towers ext. 239 

mtowers@stmarychurchnj.org 
 

Youth & Young Adult Ministry  
Cassandra Abbud 

saintmarys.lifeteen@gmail.com 
 

Pastoral Associate 
Chris Carlo 

 

HR/Finance Administrator 
Mrs. Sharon Crossnohere ext. 223 

sbrown@stmarychurchnj.org 
 

Bulletin Editor  Jessica Parks 
jparks@stmarychurchnj.org 

 

RCIA - RCIA.stmarymog@gmail.com 
 

Usher Coordinators 
George Rahey - raheygeorge09@gmail.com 

Brian Dolan - Bdolannj@aol.com 

Perpetual Eucharistic Adoration ext. 241 
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MASS SCHEDULE 
All Masses are currently suspended 

 

Mon. - Thur. 8:15 am (SMC) 

Mon. - Thur. 12 pm  (SMC) 

Friday 8:30 am (MMGC) 

Friday 12:00 pm (SMC)  

Saturday 8:15 am (SMC) & 5:00 pm (MMGC) 

Sunday 7:30 am, 9:00 am, 10:30 am 12:00 pm  

5:00 pm Life Teen Mass (MMGC)  
 

MMGC - Mary Mother of God Church 

SMC - Saint Mary Chapel 

 

COMMUNION SERVICE 

Mon. -Fri. 6:30 am St. Mary Chapel 

 

RECONCILIATION/CONFESSIONS 

Saturday 1:00 to 2:00 pm (MMGC)  

Thursday 3:30 to 4:30 pm (MMGC) 

 

SACRAMENT of BAPTISM 

The First & Third Sundays 1:30 pm (MMGC) 

 

BAPTISM PREP CLASS  

2nd Thur.7:00 pm in the Bulman Center  

call ext. 221 to register 

 

SACRAMENT of MARRIAGE ext. 222 

 

St. Mary School Principal  

Mr. Craig Palmer - cpalmer@stmaryes.org 
 

St. Mary School Vice Principal  

Mr. Dennis Poracky - dporacky@stmaryes.org 
 

ST. MARY SCHOOL 
538 Church Street 

Middletown, NJ 07748  
732-671-0129 

PARISH OFFICE 
 

19 Cherry Tree Farm Road 

Middletown, NJ 07748 

732-671-0071  Fax 732-671-6125 

 
OFFICE HOURS 

We are on a limited office schedule please call 

ahead before coming to visit us. 
 

Mon-Fri 9 am - 7:30 pm  

Sat. & Sun. 9 am-12 pm  

(Closed 1 pm - 3 pm on Wednesday) 

mailto:Bdolannj@aol.com
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In Jesus and Mary, 
 
 

 

Father Jeff Kegley 
Pastor 

Jesus is Lord! 
 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
 

“Early on the first day of the week while it was still dark…” John 20:1 
 

The Easter story begins in darkness, in a time of great fear, sorrow, and despair. The disciples were nowhere to be 
seen but were hidden away behind locked doors fearing for their lives. That description could very easily 
describe the world we have been living in for the last number of weeks as the covid-19 pandemic has taken hold. 
What once was familiar has become unfamiliar and we are now in so many ways cut off from our normal routine 
and way of living. Family and friends are isolated and kept apart, with doors closed to keep out an unseen enemy. 
Every day we search for good news and some sort of light upon the horizon. 
 

When Jesus rose from the dead on that first Easter morning, he brought the light of hope into the darkness of 
despair. The stone was rolled away from the entrance to the tomb and the risen Lord appeared to Mary. Through 
closed doors, he entered the place where the disciples were and said to them “peace be with you.” That peace and 
confidence in Christ encourages us, like the first disciples, to announce and live out the Good News that Christ is 
alive! 
 

There is a Christian hymn written by Bill Gaither which seems to be more relevant today than ever. The words to 
the simple, yet powerful chorus go like this: 
 

Because He lives, I can face tomorrow. 
Because He lives, all fear is gone. 
Because I know, yes, I know, He holds the future. 
And life is worth the living… just because He lives! 
 

The story behind this hymn begins in the late 1960s, while Bill and Gloria Gaither were expecting their third child. 
The couple were going through a rather traumatic time in their lives. Bill was recovering from a bout with 
mononucleosis. It was a special period of anxiety and mental anguish for his wife Gloria. The thought of bringing 
another child into this world, with all the “craziness,” was taking its toll on her.  Then suddenly, and quite 
unexpectedly, she was filled with a gentle, calming peace of the Holy Spirit. The panic gave way to calmness and 
an assurance that only the Lord can impart. She was assured that the future would be just fine, left in God’s 
hands.  
 

Shortly after the baby was born, both Bill and Gloria remembered that the power of the blessed Holy Spirit 
seemed to come to their aid. Christ’s resurrection, in all its power and affirmation in their lives, revitalized their 
thinking.  It was life conquering death in their daily activities. Joy once again dominated the fearful circumstances 
of the day.   
 

Because He lives, we are be able to face tomorrow, with all the uncertainty that it brings.  We are reminded that 
God holds the future in his hands and makes life worth living for all who trust in him. 
 
“…because I live, you also will live.” – John 14:19 
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Pope at Audience: 'Contemplate the Cross' during the Easter Triduum' 
Pope Francis addresses the faithful during the General Audience with an invitation to live Holy 

Week and the Triduum as "one great domestic liturgy", looking to the crucified Lord and meditating 
on the words of the Gospels. 

Pope Francis spoke to the faithful from the Apostolic Library in the Vatican on Wednesday inviting them to find courage, strength 
and hope in God’s infinite love. He began his General Audience, that was streamed live, with a poignant question: 
 
“During these weeks filled with anxiety and suffering because of the pandemic (…) we may be asking ourselves a question about 
God: What does He do in the face of our pain? Where is He when everything is going wrong? Why doesn’t He solve the problems 
immediately?” 
 
The account of Jesus’ Passion, which accompanies us in these Holy Days, the Pope said, helps us go forward with trust and hope. 
In fact, he explained, the Gospels tell us that many questions were raised during the time of the Lord’s Passion, starting with 
when, after having welcomed Jesus into Jerusalem, the people asked themselves when He would finally free them from their 
enemies. 
 
“They expected a powerful and triumphant Messiah yielding a sword”, said the Pope. Instead, He was meek and humble of 
heart, calling for conversion and mercy. It was precisely the crowd that greeted Him singing “Hosanna”, the Pope said, that then 
cried out saying “Let Him be crucified.” They were confused and frightened, Pope Francis explained, and “those who followed 
Him abandoned Him. They were thinking: if this is Jesus’ fate, He is not the Messiah, because God is strong and invincible.” 
 
But, Pope Francis continued, if we read further ahead in the Gospel account of the Passion, “we discover something surprising”: 
 
“When Jesus died, a Roman centurion, a man who was not a believer, but had seen Him suffer on the Cross, who had heard Him 
forgive those who had harmed Him, was touched by His infinite love and said: ‘Truly, this man was the Son of God’”. He revealed 
the true face of God, Pope Francis said, by saying the opposite of what others were saying. 
 
The Pope went on to explain that God revealed Himself completely on the Cross, reminding the faithful not to forget that the 
Cross is the “chair” of God. 
 
“It will do us good to look at the Crucified One in silence and see who our Lord is: He does not point His finger at anyone, but 
opens His arms wide to all, even to the one who is crucifying Him; He does not crush us with his glory, but allows Himself to be 
undressed for us; He does not love us with words, but gives us life in silence.” 
 
It is time, the Pope observed, “to free ourselves from prejudices about God, and to look at the Crucified One.” 
Contemplate the Crucifix and read the Gospel 
Pope Francis continued his catechesis urging the faithful to live life, in these holy days, as “a domestic liturgy.” In these days of 
the Easter Triduum, he said, “look at the Crucifix and read the Gospel: 
 
“In these days of quarantine when we are secluded at home, let’s take these two things in our hands: the Crucified One – let’s 
look at Him – and the Gospel. It will be for us like a great domestic liturgy because we cannot go to church.” 
 
With God’s love all will be well 
The true nature of God is Love, said the Pope, "the power of this world passes, while love remains.” 
 
“God’s love healed our sin with His forgiveness at Easter by making death a passage that changed our fear into trust and our 
anguish into hope,” Pope Francis explained. In the same way, Easter tells us that God can turn everything to good, and that with 
Him we can truly trust that all will be well. 
 
“That is why on Easter morning we are told: Do not be afraid!.’  We are not alone, God does not forget us...” he said. 
 
Pope Francis concluded saying that Jesus changed history "by being close to us." 
“Through His death, He conquered death,” said the Pope. “So we too can change our lives by being close to Him,” in the 
certainty that “we are not alone because the Lord loves us, He does not abandon us and He never forgets us". 



 
Please Help! 

 

Like so many families, Saint Mary, Mother of God Church is facing a 

serious financial setback because of the Coronavirus pandemic.  With no 

public Masses, there are no collections, which means no income for weeks. 

We depend on your sacrificial offerings in the weekly collections for: Saint 

Mary School, parish programs and ministries, employee salaries and 

benefits, Church mortgage, utilities and insurance, etc.  

 

We need your help during this crisis. Please prayerfully consider continuing 

your financial support by in one of the following ways: 

 

1.     Electronic giving:  Visit the parish webpage 

at stmarychurchnj.org/give to make your donation. 

 

2.    Go Fund Me Page (new): Contribute to ñForever St 

Maryò at Forever.stmarychurchnj.org 

 

3.     Drop off at Parish Office:  A secure white mail box is at the door of 

the parish office where parishioners can ñdrop offò their church envelopes. 

 

4.     Mail Donations:   Saint Mary Church, 19 Cherry Tree Farm Road, 

Middletown, N.J. 07748 

 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT! 
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http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001HxoFmHgBLLO84Xb_WdlXfllYgAaE_3MAl36Cwwj5B1hmLJAwDqtbR45jGzAd_mw40fF66_0K3myvgT5kdUEtp-pbjDujSpA8DLfptfhYJawhjxRUEKFp6n20Dm1AmvzMzwQ6ZwnHR8O3eTVFjhcFhA==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001HxoFmHgBLLO84Xb_WdlXfllYgAaE_3MAl36Cwwj5B1hmLJAwDqtbR3dDap1mrak8fd0atVWopLK9Qo2qav-WiwX1cZZU3qwc8XiT5j8TKiQvz0YGyotpPfXxa9gDN8e-XUuyL9ASf3xu3YAvSiZ1Z_9PePN9dWN1&c=&ch=
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LOCKDOWN 
Fr. Richard Hendrick, OFM 
March 13th 2020 
 
Yes there is fear. 
Yes there is isolation. 
Yes there is panic buying. 
Yes there is sickness. 
Yes there is even death. 
But, 
They say that in Wuhan after so many years of 
noise 
You can hear the birds again. 
They say that after just a few weeks of quiet 
The sky is no longer thick with fumes 
But blue and grey and clear. 
They say that in the streets of Assisi 
People are singing to each other 
across the empty squares, 
keeping their windows open 
so that those who are alone 
may hear the sounds of family around them. 
They say that a hotel in the West of Ireland 
Is offering free meals and delivery to the 
housebound. 
Today a young woman I know 
is busy spreading fliers with her number 
through the neighborhood 
So that the elders may have someone to call 
on. 
Today Churches, Synagogues, Mosques and 
Temples 
are preparing to welcome 
and shelter the homeless, the sick, the weary 
All over the world people are slowing down 
and reflecting 
All over the world people are looking at their 
neighbors in a new way 
All over the world people are waking up to a 
new reality 
To how big we really are.  

To how little control we really have. 
To what really matters. 
To Love. 
So we pray and we remember that 
Yes there is fear. 
But there does not have to be hate. 
Yes there is isolation. 
But there does not have to be loneliness. 
Yes there is panic buying. 
But there does not have to be meanness. 
Yes there is sickness. 
But there does not have to be disease of the 
soul 
Yes there is even death. 
But there can always be a rebirth of love. 
Wake to the choices you make as to how to 
live now. 
Today, breathe. 
Listen, behind the factory noises of your panic 
The birds are singing again 
The sky is clearing, 
Spring is coming, 
And we are always encompassed by Love. 
Open the windows of your soul 
And though you may not be able 
to touch across the empty square, 
Sing.  



Events at St. Mary, Mother of God  
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WOMEN'S D)3#)0,%3()0 
 

Women's Discipleship will be cancelled until further 
notice because of the corona virus outbreak.  We 
will notify you when we resume meeting. 

0!2)3( &).!.#% #/--)44%% 
 

The Parish Finance Council is a select group of parishioners known for their spiritual maturity and love 

of Christ and the Church, endowed with special competence in financial matters and of prudent 

judgement. They offer their time and talents as a Christian service or ministry in the development and 

management of the parish’s financial resources so that the parish may effectively pursue its proper 

mission of spreading Christ’s Gospel of love.  
 

Parishioners who are interested in serving on the Parish Finance Council are invited to send their 
resume to Father Jeff Kegley at FrJeffKegley@aol.com. 

Due to the virus all bike collections will be halted. 
We look forward to collecting bicycles later  

in the year. Rory Marchak, 
rmarchak@stmaryes.org 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parishioners, 
 
0ÁÒÉÓÈ 'ÉÖÉÎÇ is the premier electronic on-line giving and payment system for church communities throughout the 
nation. 0ÁÒÉÓÈ 'ÉÖÉÎÇ is a safe, secure and easy way to make on-line parish and church related donations and 
payments. 
 
One major advantage of electronic giving is that it normalizes offertory collection in order to properly budget for 
our parish.  If you are on vacation, work or visiting family and friends and are not able to worship with our parish 
community on Sunday, 0ÁÒÉÓÈ 'ÉÖÉÎÇ enables you to continue the needed financially support for our mission and 
ministry here at Saint Mary’s.  Because of this stability in offertory collections, parishes who encourage 
parishioners to use electronic giving see a 25% increase in weekly collections.  We certainly need that at Saint 
Mary’s. 
 
So I would like to encourage you to sign up for 0ÁÒÉÓÈ 'ÉÖÉÎÇ.  To do so, please visit our webpage at 
www.stmarychurchnj.org and click the Ȱ0ÁÒÉÓÈ 'ÉÖÉÎÇȱ button on the top right of the page.  This will bring you to 
the 0ÁÒÉÓÈ 'ÉÖÉÎÇ page for Saint Mary’s.  It is very easy to sign up. If you have any questions about 0ÁÒÉÓÈ 'ÉÖÉÎÇ, 
please feel free to call the parish office. 
 
Thank you for your consideration and thank you for all your financial support to our parish community of Saint 
Mary’s.   As I keep saying, “we are blessed!” 
 
In Jesus and Mary, 
Father Jeff Kegley 
Pastor 

mailto:rmarchak@stmaryes.org
http://www.stmarychurchnj.org
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Date and Time: Practices are canceled. Next practice TBD. 

Location: St. Mary Mother of God  Church in Middletown , New Jersey 

Contact Information:  Music Director Malena Towers  

Email: mtowers@stmarychurchnj.org 

Phone: 732-671-0071 

Come and sing and train your voice 

with the experienced Choir Director 

Malena Towers.  Performances,  Tv 

Shows and Holy Mass opportunities are 

available. 

Ages: 5 - 14 are welcome. 

4ÈÅ -ÕÓÉÃ -ÉÎÉÓÔÒÙ ÏÆ 3ÔȢ -ÁÒÙ -ÏÔÈÅÒ ÏÆ 'ÏÄ ÎÅÅÄÓ ÙÏÕȦ 
 

Our Music Ministry needs a donation of $8000.00 to purchase a set of two 

Timpani drums for our special Holidays and Masses. This Timpani will be 

used for Lessons and Carols, Christmas, and Easter to name a few. We are 

working to develop an orchestra at St. Mary Mother of God Church for the 

Mass at 10:30 am. The Timpani set is a pivotal part of the orchestraȢ ! 

,ÉÓÔ ÏÆ ÎÁÍÅÓ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÅÍÂÒÏÉÄÅÒÅÄ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ 4ÉÍÐÁÎÉ #ÁÓÅÓ ÈÏÎÏÒÉÎÇ ÔÈÏÓÅ ×ÈÏ ÓÏ ÇÅÎÅÒÏÕÓÌÙ 

ÄÏÎÁÔÅ ÔÏ×ÁÒÄ ÔÈÅ ÐÕÒÃÈÁÓÅ ÏÆ ÔÈÉÓ ÅØÑÕÉÓÉÔÅ ÉÎÓÔÒÕÍÅÎÔ ÔÏ ÅÎÒÉÃÈ ÏÕÒ ÌÉÔÕÒÇÙ ÁÎÄ 0ÁÒÉÓÈ. Thank 

you so much and God bless you for prayerfully considering supporting the Music Ministry of our Church. 

The St. Mary's Athletic Association Proudly presents the  
17th Annual Spring Into Summer 5k 

 

Saturday, May 16, 2020 
https://runsignup.com/Race/NJ/Middletown/SpringIntoSummer  

Entry Fees  
 

Early Registration (by May 8th) via RunSignUp 
 

$3.00 additional online processing fee 
 

¶ 5k - $22.00 

¶ 1 mile - $22.00 

¶ Kids races - $12.00 

Late Registration (after May 8th) 
 

$3.00 additional online processing fee 
 

¶ 5k - $27.00 

¶ 1 mile - $27.00 

¶ Kids races - $15.00 

https://runsignup.com/Race/NJ/Middletown/SpringIntoSummer
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State of Our Parish - Adopting a Pew 

Our weekly collections are not sufficient to cover expenses nor were they used to pay for completed repairs. We are 

offering parishioners an opportunity to ADOPT a PEW to pay for these extraordinary repairs. The pew will be in either 

Mary, Mother of God Church or in the Chapel. You will have the option of choosing the pew and its location. The cost is 

$1,000. You may pay by installments and upon completion of the payment plan, the plate will be mounted on both ends of 

the pew.  Thank you for your generosity.  God Bless You, Hank Pekarsky - Business Manager 
 

 

Please consider this opportunity to honor your loved ones while preserving the beauty of our Parish. 

 

 

 

In Memory of or Dedicated to:___________________________________________________________________ 

Donated by:_________________________________________________________________________________ 

Phone #___________________________________ E-mail____________________________________________ 

Amount Enclosed: ________________________________Balance due:__________________________________  

 

We would like to thank our parishioners that have adopted a pew. 

In Memory of Martin & Rita Lawlor     Donated by:   Al & Marie Bevacqua 

Dedicated to The Bevacqua & Lawlor Families     Donated by:  Al & Marie Bevacqua 

Ester P. Mendoza 

Dr. Lolita M. Uy 

Mary & George Gent 

Jason Lopes 

Eleanor Wilcox 

Andrew and Kathleen Zapcic 

Edward and Donna Ficarra 

The Pagliettini Family 

Fredie C. Alandy 

James and Susan Driscoll 

Tim Malone 

The Lippincott Family 

Adelina Pelle     

The Maltese Family 

Mary Colasurdo, and Families and R. & D. DôUrso Family 

Michael and Maria Flynn 

Frank & Peggy Marzullo 

The Monteleone Family 

Beverly & Vincent Murphy 



Z PRAY FOR THE SICK   Z Z FOR OUR MILITARY   Z 
 

Lord, hold our troops, home and 

abroad, in Your loving hands. 

Protect and bless them and their 

families, as they protect us. Amen. 
 

 

 

Sgt. Tim Hayes, Special Ops. 

LCpl. Robbie McCann, U.S. Marines, 

Louis Adamo Army Reserve, U.S. Navy 

Sgt. James A. Conklin  

Staff Sgt. Michael J. Mangan, Marines  

James Chinnici, 

Staff Sergeant Craig Kubolka II, Army Ranger, 

7th Deployment to Middle East 

Greg Charpek, U.S. Coast Guard,  

H.M Ashley Thompson,  

U.S. Navy, Col. Kevin Meisler, 

Army Reserve, Captain Iraq; LTJG Christopher Baum, 

Jonathan Bagnato,  

Andrew Leroy,  

Ryan Trachman Marines,  

Josh Pershing, U.S. Air Force, 3rd tour Iraq,  

Master Gunnery Sgt. C.T. Gregoire, Marines, SFC 

Wesley Briggs, U.S. Army 2 tours 

in Iraq, stationed in Egypt;  

U.S. Marine Jonathan Alfano 

Tanay Mahadik, AirForce, Deployed over seas 

Master Chief Ryan Gerdon U.S. Navy 

Week 3 
Darleen Striker 

Manny Konstantinidis 
Eugenina Kelly 
John Petersen 
Carol Natoli 
Joanne Silver 

John Day 
Lorraine Lauricella 

Bill Bellini 
Richie Harrison 
Mary Colasurdo 
Mary DeVuono 

Peter Saggalewich 
Sophia DiPietro 

 
Week 4 

Gene Brennan 
Tom Ashe 
Ryan Cook 

 Pat Brennan 
Cynythia Alvarez 

Margaret ñRitaò Golinski 
Angie Herrera 

Michele Sullivan Fernandez 
Fred Binn 

Tara LaBarca 
Jane Cella 

Dino DeSantis 
Tim Mannix 

Jeffrey Kandravy 
Adelina Pelle 
Estela Sharp 

Mary Kwiakowski 
Ricky Fary 

Diane Brown 

To include someone on the Prayer List call the Parish Office 732-671-0071 x221. 

Week 1 
Janet Haley 
Lisa Torrez 

Linda Scaglione 
Jack Andrews 

Debbie Johnson 
Debbie Faaland 
John Chiarini 
Chris Vaughn 

Jimmy Ocampo 
Marie Duffy 

Corrine Mayor 
Sr. Gloria Barone 

Sue Blanchard 
Mary Colasurdo 

 

Week 2 
Joan Buck 

Margaret Heap 
June & Emil DeMarco 

Sunny Reid 
Anna Lauricella 

Manny Konstantinidis 
Amanda Jung 

Barbara Woezer 
Grace Orlando 

Mark Vern 
Nicole Lucchini 
Barbara Herring 
Megan Mazza 

 

FOR OUR CHILDREN 
Falyn Szuwalski 
Brianna Orlando 
Emily Calabro 
Arden McPhee 

Alexandria Iscaro 
Addison Noelle Feirstein 

Liam Joseph Kelly 
Amelie Courtney 

John James Schultz, Jr 
Jake Wilson 
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